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SCBA 
MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE MEETING 

 Held online on Friday 2nd December 2022 
 
PRESENT:  
Tim Warren (Chair); Trevor Hobson; Shirley Pritchard; Gail Norman; Jackie Hawkins; 
Tony Cherrett.  
 
APOLOGIES: William Clennell; June Middleton. 
 
 

 
1. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
These were agreed.  
 
2. MATTERS ARISING 
Tim said he had spoken to Douglas Wright about distributing marketing 
materials to clubs, but it was mutually agreed that this idea didn’t have 
traction.   
Tony will put forward further proposals re development activities in due 
course 
 
3. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT  
Tim mentioned that many people missed the fact that at the end of the last 
meeting William had offered to take on the Communications role for the 
County.  
Tim reported that he had been speaking to Gordon Rainsford over the past 
few months to find out why there had been so many appeals against 
convictions for cheating.  Gordon had reassured him about the robustness 
of the process by the Laws & Ethics subcommittee.  There were some 
examples where an appeal had been made because the prosecution had 
used the wrong law.   
Tim then instigated a discussion on how the change of administration of the 
former Green Point weekends run by counties may affect bridge in Surrey.  
Shirley had been asked to write an article for the newsletter outlining the 
details, but Tim thought this article was too negative.  He will write his own 
introductory piece for the newsletter and propose amendments to Shirley’s 
article to fit in with his article. 
 
4. TREASURER’S REPORT 
Jackie reported the problems she had with changing the signatories on the 
Skipton Bonds account which are due to auto-renew at 3.2%.  The current 
signatories were Trevor, Gail and John Gallagher.  She had written to John 
and sent him the forms to enable him to revoke his interest in the account.  
She needed to add herself as a signatory.  
However, it was then decided to move the money currently invested in the 
bonds into the Skipton regular account for now. Gail was asked to arrange 
this as it only needs one authorised signatory. Currently Jackie and Trevor 
are signatories on the regular savings account.  Jackie proposed to add Tim 
and Gail for transparency and practicality.   
There is now no need to change the signatories on the bonds as they will 
have ceased to exist.  
Jackie will take a signed copy of these minutes as authorisation into the 
Skipton branch in Kingston so that the change of signatories on the regular 
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savings account can be arranged. 
It was agreed that the County UMS rate will remain at zero.  

5. JUNIOR BRIDGE  

June submitted a written report to the meeting. 
The Surrey Schools Cup is going to be at Richard Challoner School in New 
Malden on 3rd February. This is a State school that has just started bridge.   
The junior teach in was cancelled due to illness. It is hoped to give it 
another go after the Surrey Schools cup probably sometime in March. 
Joan Bennett has the school’s on-line league up and running.   
The Autumn Junior Bridge Camp at Bowles Rock had been a qualified 
success. There were 63 sign ups but the numbers from the South East were 
disappointing. 
Publicity is the biggest challenge facing this event, and it would seem a pity 
not to repeat it next year.  However, attendance is dependent on a 
relatively narrow base of established players. 
 
6. LADY ROSE PROPOSALS 
In William’s absence Trevor informed the committee about the new scheme 
which William had devised for those teams who often get thrashed in the 
first round of the Lady Rose, and then get disheartened and disappear from 
the event. 

• This season, only one team was comprised entirely of 'nine-high' 
players - therefore, the aim is to get at least eight such teams 
playing, if not more, next year to bring the total entry to around 40 
teams. 

• 'Nine-high' teams would start the competition in a qualifying 
tournament starting in July. As agreed with the EBU, this would be 
fully green-pointed. 

• The winners of the 'nine-high' qualifier would earn qualification to 
the main event. The main KO would be largely unaffected. 

• Losers in any part of the qualifier, or in Rounds 1 and 2 of the main 
draw (as at present), enter into the Plate competition. 

The committee agreed with this concept, but there was some discussion 
about whether the NGS level should be 10 or even Jack.  It was agreed that 
publicity would be very important, and would include teams that had 
previously stopped playing in this event.                                                                                  

7. MATCHES REPORT 
Graham Osborne sent a written report detailing Surrey’s unfortunate 
elimination from the Tollemache heats in the final match.  The team had 
included 3 players who were playing in this event for the first time. 
 
8. COMPETITIONS  
Shirley mentioned the disappointing number of entries for next weekend’s 
Mixed Pairs event.  She will send out another email shortly.  She will also be 
writing to clubs about Teams of 8 in January. 
Tony suggested that in order to encourage players to return to F2F bridge, 
entry to the County Pairs and Plate in March should be free to Surrey 
members.  This was agreed. 
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9. STATISTICAL INFORMATION 
Trevor had produced a number of reports showing details of clubs and 
players within the county.  These included players whose NGS had remained 
static since last year.  Shirley asked if a list of those players could be made 
available by club, in order that clubs can check the names of their members 
that appear on their EBU account.    
John Lemmey had asked if he could have a list of the members whose 
emails had bounced or had unsubscribed. 
Tim asked if we could see which members had opened the newsletter. 
Jackie had volunteered to produce a historical record of the number of 
players at each Surrey event.  
 
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
Julia Brough had asked the committee if pressure could be put on the EBU 
to change their decision published in the Blue Book to the effect that all EBU 
run online events on Realbridge would have self-alerting. 
She said she preferred players being able to alert their partner’s bids as in 
F2F.  
Tim said that changes to the Blue Book were not a matter for the 
committee.  Julia could either write directly to the EBU CTD Robin Barker, or 
raise the issue at the County AGM next July to see if others agreed with her. 
 
NEXT MEETING –  
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